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FAA ISSUES 2013 RANDOM DRUG AND ALCOHOL TESTING PERCENTAGE RATES 
Today, FAA published the Random Drug and Alcohol Testing Percentage Rates of Covered 
Aviation Employees for January 1, 2013 through December 31, 2013.  The FAA has determined 
that the minimum random drug and alcohol testing percentage rates will remain at 25 % of 
safety-sensitive employees for random drug testing and 10 % of safety-sensitive employees for 
random alcohol testing.   
 
Pursuant to 14 CFR 120.109(b), FAA’s determination regarding whether to change the minimum 
annual random drug testing rate is based on the reported random drug test positive rate for the 
entire aviation industry.  Since the 2011 random drug test positive rate was 0.462% (less than 
1.00%), the minimum random drug testing rate will remain at 25% for calendar year 2013.  
Similarly, 14 CFR 120.217(c) requires the decision on the minimum annual random alcohol 
testing rate to be based on the random alcohol test violation rate.  Since the 2011 random alcohol 
test violation rate was 0.097% (less than 0.50%), the minimum random alcohol testing rate will 
remain at 10% for calendar year 2013. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the 2013 Random Drug and Alcohol Testing Percentage 
Rates, please contact our office. 

* * * * *  
McBreen & Kopko’s Aviation Group represents air carriers, fixed base operators (FBOs), airport 
managers, aviation service providers, and business aircraft owners and operators on a wide range 
of aviation issues including regulatory matters, commercial transactions, aircraft finance matters, 
and bankruptcy and creditors’ rights. 
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